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Skat Saturday in the Rathskeller starting at 12:30 p.m.
Germania Choirs rehearsal Thursday at 7:30pm

May 1 13:00 Fisher and Hunter Maifest (Park)

May 7 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

May 8 11-2 Mother’s Day Brunch

May 10 19:30 It’s Your Festival and Club Picnic
Planning Meeting

May 14 19:00 Choir Spring Concert

May 18 20:00 Fisher and Hunter Membership Meeting

June 4 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

June 11 Choir Picnic

June 14 19:30 Extended Board Meeting

June 28 19:30 Membership Meeting

July 1-3 It’s Your Festival at Gage Park
(Rathskellar will be closed)

July 2 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

VORSCHAU - PREVIEW

Next monthly membership meeting ...June 28, at 7:30 p.m.
Nächste monatliche Versammlung ... Am 28. juni um 19:30 Uhr
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Sep 11 	 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Sep 16 	 8:00pm 	 Fisher & Hunter meeting
Sep 19 	 3pm 		  Steel City Oktoberfest
Sep 22 	 7:30pm 	 Members meeting
Sep 23 	 7:00pm 	 Apfelmania
Sep 25 	 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Sep 26 	 8:00am 	 Choir Garage Sale
Sep 27 	 12-2pm 	 Sunday Lunch
Sep 27 	 2:30pm 	 Film Afternoon 
				    “08/15 In der Kaserne”

Vorschau
Oct 4  	 5:30pm 	 Stiftungsfest 151st Anniversary
Oct 9 		 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Oct 16 	 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Oct 17 	 2:00pm 	 Campers  Meeting in Pavilion
Oct 17 	 5:00pm 	 Germania Choirs Weinfest
Oct 21 	 8:00pm 	 Fisher and Hunter members meeting
Oct 27 	 7:30pm 	 Members Meeting
Nov 7 	 5:00pm 	 SCHLACHTFEST

GERMANIA POST
GERMANIA CLUB OF HAMILTON
863 King St East
Hamilton, ON L8M 1B5
905.549.0513
email: info@germaniaclub.ca
www.germaniaclub.ca 

Editor & Layout; David Simon
Deadlines for submissions to 
the Germania Post, 10th of 
each Month

BÜROZEITEN/OFFICE HOURS
Tuesday to Saturday   

11am to 2pm

Follows us on Twitter and like us on Facebook.

Oktoberfest 
 

Tapping of the Keg 
German Draught Beer 
Delicious German Food 
Miss Oktoberfest Contest 

Live Music by  
Alpen Trio 3-6pm 

 

Twin City Alpine  
Echo Band  

6pm-midnight 

 Hamilton Steel City 
Come to the 46th annual Bavarian Festival  

Saturday, September 19, 2015 
              3pm-12am 

 
FOR INFORMATION AND  TICKET SALES  CALL 

THE GERMANIA CLUB at 905-549-0513 
www.germaniaclub.ca  email: info@germaniaclub.ca 

at the Germania Club 

 

 

Admission $5.00  

 

LOCATION: Germania Club, 863 King Street East, Hamilton, ON 
 

Back by popular demand 

The Narragonia Dancers “Munich in Hamilton” 
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Ihr Fachgeschäft
für deutsche Möbel

Tel:(905) 828-9511
Fax:(905) 828-7263

2140 Dunwin Drive,
Mississauga, Ont. L5L 1C7

www.schroderfurniture.com

HAMILTON
STONEY CREEK
BURLINGTON
OAKVILLE

For the Finest in
Meat, Sausage, Cheeses

and Delicatessen.

BERT RUFENACH DD
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NEW MEMBERS

Bob Bell
David Blosser
Janet Borchorski
Garry & Linda Bulmer
Janet Feduszczak
Ilse Folkens
Richard Hansen
Wilma Held
Ursula Kannenberg
David Kiss
Celine Link
Jan Liptok
Kevin Mahoney
Larry & Linda McArthur
Shaun Moyers
Susan Parzen
Ricardo Pereira
Darlene Pineau
Mike Price
Alexandru Truta

URKUNDEN

10 YEAR MEMBERS (2005)
Walter Fiebig
Harold Kannenberg
Agnes Link
Tibor Nyilasi
Christopher Parzen
Josef Strassgurtl
Joan Trotman
Katherine Wahrlich

15 YEAR MEMBERS (2000)
Hilde Albrecht
Anna Atkinson
Ernie Atkinson
Stefan Kun

20 YEAR MEMBERS (1995)
Egon Roesslein
Gordon Schien

25 YEAR MEMBERS (1990)
Hannelore Simon

30 YEAR MEMBERS (1985)
Helga Laqua

35 YEAR MEMBERS (1980)
Gunther Burger
Dieter Eckert
Hans Knoedler
Dorothea Melms

40 YEAR MEMBERS (1975)
Franz Bittner
Werner Grauf
Karl Uschold
Jurgen Wellnitz

45 YEAR MEMBERS (1970)
Alois Knecht
Thomas Rausch

50 YEAR MEMBERS (1965)
Waldemar Herling
Erwin Hiller
Eduard Keller
Stefan Muensterteicher
Willi Schaefer
Manfred Platz
Heinz Punko

55 YEAR MEMBERS (1960)
Oskar Bauerle

60 YEAR MEMBERS (1955)
Herman Denninger

151st STIFTUNGSFEST, OCTOBER 4, 2015:  



14

Adriana (Jeanet) Schaefer
Albert A. Kergl
Alice Schork
Arthur Wagenblast
Cindy Heuck
David Blosser
Dietrich Eckert
Ellen Pezzetta
Erika Renz
Franz Chacinski
Fred Klauser
Gabi Frank
Gus Mitropoulos
Hank Hope
Heinz Ollesch
Heinz Schrader

Henry Germann
Herbert Vater
Joan Trotman
Jurgen Eggers
Jurgen Janke
Linus Press
Luba Rotman
Margrit Neuenhagen
Marion Billyard
Patti VanStroe
Peter Graeser
Sandra Petroski
Sigrid Whelan
Sylvia Schien
Tibor Nyilasi
Ute Perl

-3-

The
President’s
Corner

-14-

The Germania Club
would like to welcome

new members

Dear Members,
I hope you are still enjoying our 
wonderful summer season with 
family and friends, and hopefully 
some of your good times are con-
nected with the Germania Club.  
We reported extensively on both 
the, “It’s Your Festival” at Gage 
Park, and the Germania Club Pic-
nic.  As you saw from these arti-
cles, the success we enjoyed with 
both these events was due in no 
small part thanks to our volun-
teers.  The profit from both events 
amounted to about $8,700.00.  It 
was sufficient to cover the lawyer 
fees for the discharge of the mort-
gage.  
You have probably noticed that 
many of our events are not only 
intended for the membership, but 
also encompass the wider com-
munity.  For example, the recent-
ly held Gage Park event, and the 
upcoming Oktoberfest are major 
events, where we try to share part 
of our cultural heritage with our 
community.  The same is true, for 
the Germania Club’s, “All Choirs 
Night”.  The Fishers and Hunters 
have, as well been able to attract 
interest in their activities, outside 
of the German community.  The 
same can be said for the Camp-
ers, where the picturesque sur-
roundings of the Germania Park 
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have as of late raised consider-
able interest among non-Ger-
mans.  The Ladies’ Auxiliary, with 
their annual Bazaar and Apple-
mania, has also been successful 
with their outreach efforts.  Keep 
in mind that all these efforts ulti-
mately are contributing to keep-
ing the Germania Club a viable 
and vital organization.  
Please don’t forget that the Ger-
mania Club premises are open to 
the membership and outside in-
terested parties for private func-
tions.  Your Club is available to 
you for all your milestone celebra-
tions.  In Sept. we are also host-
ing a business breakfast.  As we 
are trying to re-build our mem-
bership, we are also very con-
scious of the fact that we have to 
maintain our bottom line.  Thus 
the income generated from these 
event opportunities is extremely 
important to us.  
Today I am asking your forbear-
ance a little while longer, while 
we are trying to correct the time 
lag in the distribution of the Ger-
mania Post.  We will do our best 
to deliver it into your hands in a 
timely manner.  
In the meantime, we are now fully 
engaged in planning the upcom-
ing Oktoberfest on Sept. 19th, 
and the Stiftungsfest on Oct. 4th, 
where we are looking forward to 
seeing and honouring many of 
you.  
Until next time,
Ulli Venohr, President.  

September Birthdays

NEW MEMBERS

Andrew Binks & Michelle Zaloba
Larry & Linda McArthur
Darlene Pineau

DONATIONS 
THANK YOU
The board thanks the Campers for their generous donation 
of a new lock and set of high security keys for the Germania 
Park gate. This security lock and set of keys are expensive, but 
are required to keep the Park and Camper’s property secure.
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stay for a day by herself at home 
which is really progress.
Looking around at all the de-
tails that were organized – food, 
decoration, supplies, equipment 
– right down to toilet paper!! – 
there is a lot of work involved! 
Thank you, thank you all!!
Unfortunately, I could not at-
tend the Ladies weekend at 
Lake Dalrymple in July. The 
ones that did attend, though, 
say they had a very good time. 
It’s always nice to take a time 
out, just sit, watch the loons, 
have a bonfire, talk and eat, let 
the world go by and bond with 
your sisters.
I’ll try for the Fisher and Hunter 
Open House in August.

Our next meeting will be Sep-
tember2. We will probably re-
view the picnic and make plans 
for the Bazar. (Start knitting and 
collecting donations, please!)

Birthdays in September:
Sigrid Whelan	 Sept. 5
Ute Perl		  Sept. 24
The 2 sisters, but they are both 
under 80, so we won’t give their 
ages.

Always open to suggestions! 
Till next month:

Sieglinde Seiler, Secretary
(905) 543-0810, 
e-mail: seilesi@sympatico.ca

5 year

GIC
2.8%

You may have noticed that the 
Choral notes for August 2015 were 
not in last month’s Germania Post 
–our apologies-.  This issue there-
fore covers 2 months.  
Germania Choirs’ Picnic.  
The annual Germania Choirs’ Pic-
nic always marks the beginning of 
their summer recess.  This year 
the event was held on Saturday, 
June 20th, in the big hall of the 
Fishers and Hunters at Germania 
Park.  
We couldn’t have asked for a bet-
ter day.  Even though a few sprin-
kles of rain actually fell, the tem-
peratures remained pleasant, and 
most of us spent the afternoon 
and early evening outside.  
The Alpen Trio was at its finest, 
and the small patio area in front of 
the band was continuously crowd-
ed with dancers.  Others had gath-
ered into small groups, at picnic 
tables, and some inside the hall, 
engrossed in conversations, that 
became more and more animated 
as the afternoon wore on.  Then of 
course there was the singing.  It 
simply never stopped.  Linus led 
the Choirs through several upbeat 
musical numbers, which set the 
right tone for the afternoon.  Our 
exuberant voices accompanied 
the Alpen Trio all afternoon into 
the early evening hours.  Why is 
it that as we grow older, those old, 
familiar, and sometimes nostalgic 

Choral
Notes

and sentimental songs touch us 
so deeply?  
We were very happy indeed, that 
all of the Simon family, shared the 
afternoon with us.  Guenther and 
Monika Heitland, both tanned and 
relaxed looking made it down from 
their cottage.  As well, Susy Butz’s 
cousin from Alberta seemed to en-
joy this lively and song-filled after-
noon, tremendously.  
The 19th century French writer 
Claude Tillier once wrote, “Es-
sen ist ein Bedürfnis des Ma-
gens, Trinken ein Bedürfnis des 
Geistes”, to that I just want to 
add and, “Musik ein Bedürfnis 
der Seele”.  We were blessed am-
ply with all those elements at the 
picnic.  As they do every year, the 
male choir was generous in pro-
viding the libations for the event, 
and the ladies outdid themselves 
with a sumptuous potluck buf-
fet, and a delectable assortment of 
home-baked goodies.  A big thank 
you goes out to Ewald Zielke, who 
not only provided all of the meat, 
he also hovered over the hot grill, 
and barbecued everything to per-
fection.  
Ingrid Oppermann wrote a won-
derful article about Erich Butz’s 
80th birthday, and here it is for 
your reading pleasure.  
Erich Butz wurde Achtzig!!!
Wieder einmal war der Pavillon im 
Germania Park ein Platz der guten 
Laune, ein Platz für sagenhaftes 
Feiern, Humor und Musik!  Susi 
hatte zum 80. Geburtstag von Er-
ich den ganzen Chor und die ehe-
malige Präsidentin des Germania 
Club’s eingeladen!
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What a beautiful day it was for 
the Club Picnic on August 9 at 
the Park. Sunshine, blue skies, 
a light breeze, good food and 
good company.  People really 
seemed to enjoy themselves. At-
tendance was good, too, seemed 
to pick up only after 12.00 but 
then it ran till way after 3.00 
p.m. There were hugs and kiss-

es among people who had not 
seen each other for a while. The 
courtesy shuttle service between 
the parking area and the pavil-
lion was a good idea. Thank you 
to whoever thought about that. 
It was also nice to have food, 
cakes and the events all in one 
area, so people did not have to 
wander back and forth. The La-
dies Auxiliary, I think, outdid 
themselves in the amount and 
selection of cakes available. Hel-
ga Laqua, Elisabeth Kirchhoefel 
and Edeltraud Cihlar opened up 
and got the show going (forgive 
me if I missed anyone). Helga is 

a whiz at cutting cakes!  Again, 
some people bought 6 and 8 
pieces to take home. We had 
a few cakes in reserve, just in 
case, which if not needed now 
will go the  lunch for poor people 
at First Pilgrim United Church. 
Moneywise, I think, we did o.k. 
too. (Personally, I think, I con-
tributed my share to the Bar!!)
Thank you so much, everyone 
for their donation of cakes and 
time.
The Choir again let us have a 
generous box with stuff of what 
was not used at their tombola, 
that we can use for prizes at the 
Christmas Bazar. So if you see 
something in November that 
looks familiar – that’s where 
it came from. It was so nice to 
see how the subgroups cooper-
ated – the cooks, I think, were 
campers, the Fisher and Hunter 
helped out wherever necessary.. 
it was great. I won’t go into de-
tails of what each subgroup did 
– they will want to mention that 
in their own reports. And don’t 
forget the cute ponies and that 
beautiful horse. Richard Kramo-
lowsky’s music was great too. 
And I saw and heard the what 
I call ‘Oppenheimer Trio’ con-
tributing.  One successful event 
hopefully will bring people out 
again to the next one.
Eberhard Wanner was hoping 
to bring Linda out to the Picnic, 
but it does not seem to have 
worked out. She is able now to 
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Fischer
& Jäger

Aus unserem
Frauenverein

The BUG SHOP

MERCEDES - BMW - VOLKSWAGEN - PORSCHE
SALES & SERVICE

29 Kenilworth Ave. N., Hamilton, Ont. L8H 4R4

Karsten 905-547-2042 Siege

Es waren nicht nur Freunde und 
Nachbarn, sondern die ganze 
Familie von Erich anwesend, die 
zum Teil bis aus BC, Alberta und 
Ottawa angereist war.  Unser Ten-
or Erich, den jeder nur als freun-
dlichen, immer lachenden, aber 
vor allem hilfsbereiten Mitglied 
unserer Gemeinschaft kennt, war 
heute die Hauptperson.  Und wer 
ihn so kennt, wird ihm die 80 Jah-
re kaum abnehmen.  
In dem reichlich geschmückten 
Raum schwebten Ballons und 
Glückwunschparolen, aber das 
ganz Besondere war wohl eine in 
Lebensgroesse aufgestellte Figur 
eines blutjungen Badehosen-
königs!  Das war Erich!  Es gab 
genügend Spass, als dann der 
Kopf dieser Figur nachgab und 
nach unten schaute.  Kurzum 
wurde an der Pappe hinten ein 
Holzkeil eingesetzt, so dass Erich 
wieder froh und geradeaus in die 
Welt sehen konnte.  
Es wurden lustige Gedichte vorge-
lesen, der Chor stimmte an, zwei 
Solisten sangen ihre Bravourlie-
der, die Musik spielte auf und ver-
lockte einige sogar zum Tanzen.  
Susi hatte nicht vergessen, ehe-
malige Chormitglieder einzuladen, 
so dass die ganze Runde 80. Per-
sonen zählte!
Das Essen war ausgezeichnet und 
sehr reichhaltig, die Bar superbe-
schäftigt und die Kuchen und 
Torten einmalig!  Dank der Hilfe 
der 2 Enkelkinder, der restlichen 
Familie und vieler Anderer war es 
eine sehr gelungene Party, an die 
Erich und wir alle lange denken 

werden.  
Am Abend hatte die Familie die 
junge “Erich – Figur” der Susi als 
Űberraschung ins Bett gelegt!  So 
endete der Tag mit Lachen und 
Freude und guten Zukunftswün-
schen für Erich.  
We celebrated other birthdays as 
well.  Best wishes go out to Hilde-
gard Bittner and Clement Ng, who 
both celebrated their birthday on 
Aug. 27th.  
Sept. birthday wishes go out to: 
Jeanet Schäfer (Sept. 1),  Arthur 
Wagenblast (Sept. 9), Cindy Heuck 
(Sept. 10), Tibor Nyilasi (Sept. 19), 
Linus Press (Sept. 20).  Support-
ing members: Alice Schork (Sept. 
6), Erika Renz (Sept. 20).  
It seems that the end of summer is 
just around the corner.  

This means that our busy fall 
schedule is about to start as well.  
Sept. 10th -- First Choir practice; 
Sept. 24th -- Choir meeting; 
Sept. 26th -- Garage Sale; 
Oct. 4th -- Club Stiftungsfest; 
Oct. 17th – Choir Wine fest; 
Nov. 8th – Memorial Park; 
Dec. 6th – Choir Christmas 
Concert; 
Dec. 11th – Sonnenhof, Brantford 
Christmas Concert; 
Dec. 13th – Germania Club 
Christmas party; 
Dec. 19th – Choir Christmas Par-
ty.  

Lied hoch!  
Until next time, 
I remain musically yours  
Waltraud Schork
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The Camper’s &
Park Report

Arguably, this camping sea-
son, so far, has been the most 
enjoyable yet, at least weath-
er wise. Sunny and warm 
days, mostly cool nights and 
if it rained it came down fero-
ciously for a short time and 
then stopped. So many of us 
are making good use of our 
air conditioning in our RV’s 
and with some care there are 
no problems. Unfortunately 
for some, when the temper-
ature was the highest, the 
breaker kept blowing and the 
power kept shutting off. I’m 
aware that Kevin has since 
addressed that problem and 
hopefully everyone is happy. 
But, here are my five cents 
worth on this subject. When 
we needed A/C in our trailer, 
it was only at night for more 
restful sleeping. Before turn-
ing it on I would make sure 
that nothing else is running, 
especially the spare fridge 
in the shed. (I’d unplug it 
at night and reconnect it in 
the morning. Nothing would 
thaw, nothing would get warm 
as long as we didn’t open the 

door during that time.) The 
electric water heater, another 
power hog, same thing. Nev-
er, ever would we use a kettle, 
toaster, coffee maker or any 
other electric appliance while 
the A/C is running. Lastly, I 
would start it on the low fan 
setting.  This has worked for 
us and perhaps may be some 
help to you.
One of the nicest parts, when 
I write this article, is the in-
troduction of new campers. 
Garry and Linda Bulmer have 
already moved into site #24 
with their RV. We campers 
bid you welcome and wish 
you a most enjoyable experi-
ence with us in our beautiful 
park. Should the name look 
familiar, their son Christo-
pher and family are on site 
#20.
The Gage Park Festival is long 
past. Still, I’d like to thank 
all the volunteers from our 
group. Kevin, our Yard Mas-
ter, spent four nights guard-
ing the place. Awesome!
The Club’s Picnic at the Park 
was blessed with beautiful 
weather and fair attendance.
A lot of preparation and clean-
up had to be done before the 
gates opened. Also food had 
to be prepared and served, 
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Moin Members & Friends,                                                                                                              
I am back.It is so nice to walk 
without a walker or cane 
and mainly without pain.My 
son John just said the oth-
er day”Mom,I haven,t seen 
you walk or jump like this 
in 5 years. Well that,s a bit 
much but it does feel good.
But long distance driving still 
gives me some problems. I’ll 
survive.  On July 17th - 19th 
we enjoyed the Junior Prize 
Fishing Tournament at Lake 

Dalrymple. 15 Children took 
part in this event, and they 
were,  starting with the Senior 
Team: Jennifer Kannenberg  a 
20”1/2 Pike, Samantha Kiss 
17” Pike, Cloe Jolin and Ben 
Miller.The Junior Team were, 
Michelle Kannenberg 21”1/2 
Pike, Zoe Ninham and Ciara 
Premi. Now our “Small Fry 
Team”, Neil Parzen 23”3/4 
Pike, DJ Parzen 20”1/4 Pike, 
Bryan Predojevic 12” Bass, 
Grace Predojevic 11” Bass, 
James  Hatchwell 15”1/4 
Large Mouth Bass, Ange-

lina Predojevic, Ayden Un-
tch and Travis Hatchwell. It 
was a beautiful, hot sum-
mer weekend and fun was 
had by all.Thank You Par-
ents and Grandparents for 
bringing these lovely Chil-
dren to Lake Dalrymple and 
Thank You boys and girls, 
Ladies and Gents, for en-
tertaining the “Older Folks”. 
Thanx to our F&H Board 
and Chefs for making this 
Weekend possible.      But a 
HUGE THANK YOU to Chris 
for building 2 Wheelchair 
Ramps for my Grandson 
Ayden(11) so that he could 
join everyone inside the cot-
tage. Chris, John&Ayden&I 
Thank You. The following 
Weekend I joined the Ladies 
of the Frauenverein at Lake 
Dalrymple. I enjoyed hanging 
out with the Girls.     We hope 
to see many of you lovely Peo-
ple at our 2nd Annual Family 
Weekend at Lake Dalrymple 
on the 22nd of Aug. Let’s 
make it a Fantastic Family 
Weekend. And if you’re still 
interested in a “Cottage Stay” 
Please get in touch with Paul 
by 1) email at dalrymplecot-
tage@hotmail.com     2) via 
our Facebook page “Dalrym-
ple Cottage”      3) call or text 
message 905-339-8305 Per-
haps we’ll see you at our next  
F&H Meeting on Aug. 19th.

Come and join us.  
Untill next time          
Tschuess  Maggie
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Germania Club Skat Club has 
been very busy over the last 
month, firstly visiting Bertl’s 
Farm for the annual picnic 
where Hamilton was well rep-
resented with 9 players.  As al-
ways the hospitality was great 
with a “Fruehschoppen” which 
included every cheese and meat 
imaginable, and then our dinner 
which consisted of Leberkaese, 
Prime Rib, Rack of Lamb, Roast 
Pork, Salmon, Barbeque Turkey.  
Of course there were also the 
healthy choices of salad, vegeta-
bles and potatoes.  This truly is 
an annual event for everyone to 
attend, and this year the bonus 
was that Hamilton took home 
first prize again.  Last year Joe 
Parzen took home first prize and 
this year it was myself.  This 
truly is an event for every cali-
ber of Skat Player to attend, as it 
is a fun tournament, with great 
friends and ‘kameradschaft”.
Our second big event ended yes-
terday, with our Great Lakes 
Tournament, which started in 
Cleveland, after which everyone 
headed to Hamilton.  We were 
happy to greet 32 players includ-
ing guests from Indiana, Cleve-

land, Ottawa and Montreal, along 
with our local clubs in Kitchener, 
Toronto and Newmarket.  I have 
received so many compliments 
about our venue, food and ser-
vice, to which I thank, Ute Perl, 
Josie Rischke, Sandra Petroski, 
Brigitte Parzen and Richard Lutz 
who volunteered to ensure our 
guests were treated royally, and 
Dieter Eckert who looked after 
our tournament scoring. 
Congratulations to our winners, 
Kevin Thompson from Cleveland 
placed first, barely beating out 
his father by very few points, 
Bill Thompson placed second 
and Norbert Bub from Montreal 
placed third.  Top team was the 
boys from Cleveland, and I re-
ceived the best lady prize.  Our 
week of skat then went on to 
Kitchener and the final rounds 
were at the Hansa Haus in To-
ronto.  On behalf our of club, I 
thank everyone for their par-
ticipation, and I am grateful for 
the helping hands through the 
week.  Next year our week will 
be moved to July to not conflict 
with the World Skat Champion-
ship which is taking place in Las 
Vegas in August 2016.
 
Back to our regular play, Satur-
day afternoon at 12:30 PM, come 
and join us and an afternoon of 
Skat.
 
Gut Blatt
Heidi Frank

SKAT REPORT

children entertained, tickets 
to be sold and more. So here, 
in no particular order, are 
our camper volunteers.
We appreciate all the hard 
work done by Gus, Frank, 
and Kevin for getting the 
Park ready, setting up for the 
games and with Hank’s help 
installing the beer fence. The 
potato salad was created by 
Rosie, Theresa, Jeannie, Kar-
rla, Liz, Crissy, Dennis Sr. 
and Denny. Kevin and Gus 
managed the barbecue. Jean-
nie, Liz and Theresa served 
the food. Hank, Frank, Kar-
rla, Jeannie, Liz, Bobby and 
Denny did preparations.
The Pavilion and the wash-
rooms were taken care of 
by Frank, Jeannie and Liz. 
Ken Foebel and two Junior 
Rangers, Bobby and Denny, 
cleared out our back forrest. 
Ken also cut down several 
dead trees near the driveway 
to make it safer. Albert Kergl 
and Anna presided over the 
kid’s games. Frank and Kar-
rla manned the gate. Last but 
not least, we had three golf 
carts running shuttle ser-
vice from the parking lot to 
wherever folks wanted to go, 
chauffeured by Dennis Sr. 
Frank and Jeannie. Of course, 

there were not only campers 
but other members from the 
Club volunteering. The La-
dies Auxiliary, presenting the 
dessert table and Dieter Eck-
ert keeping our glasses filled, 
are coming to mind. Uli, our 
President, keeping us sup-
plied. You all deserve a big 
round of applause.

Before I sign off a quick re-
minder: Our Fall Camper 
meeting will be on Oct. 17th 
at 2:00 pm in the Pavilion.

Your happy camper,
Egon Roesslein. 



“So ein Tag so wunderschön wie 
heute…dürfte nie vergehn” (A 
lovely day, such as this, should 
never end).  It is certain that this 
sentiment was voiced by many of 
those, attending the Germania 
Club annual picnic at the Park.  
This year, after passing an 
exuberant contingent of campers 
at the entrance, the visitors 
were treated to a complimentary 
shuttle service, from the parking 
lot to the pavilion, with 3 golf 
carts provided by the campers.  
It was difficult to determine who 
was having more fun, the drivers 
or the passengers. The weather 
was ideal: not a cloud in the sky; 
temperatures that hovered in 
the mid-twenties; and the cool 
breezes off Lake Niapenko, kept 
everyone in the comfort zone.  
The sale of tickets for both food 
and drink went briskly with our 
Schnitzelhaus cashiers, Judy 
Keller and Brigitte Parzen. Park 
manager Kevin Pyett, not only 
presented us with immaculately 
kept grounds, he and his team 
of volunteers kept busy, serving 
up a variety of barbecued meats, 
sauerkraut and potatoe salad 
prepared by the Campers.  
Dieter Eckert, our bartender 
for the occasion, dispensed 
cold beverages with his usual 
understated Berliner humour.  
The always friendly and helpful 
Ladies’ Auxiliary once again, 
not only fully staffed the dessert 
counter, they also provided many 
of the delicious and appetizing 

Come and enjoy a choice Frikadellen  
w/mushroom sauce or Schnitzel Dinner  

$15.95 plus tax per person. 
Children ages 5- 12 years 1/2 price 

     FILM AFTERNOON 
Es spielt “08/15 - In der Kaserne ” 

Der grosse Kino Erfolg von 1953. Der film seigt mit viel Witz und 
Ironie den Alltag in der Kaserne. Gefilmt nach der weltbekannten  

Roman Triologie von Hans-Helmut Kirst 
Vorfilm: Die grösste Militärmusikschau die es gab. Aus dem Wembley

-Stadium in London-England. Es sind bis zu  
2000 Musiker auf dem Feld. 

                  >>  Film starts at 2:30pm  << 

Free Admission  / Coffee and Cake available. 

Sunday  
 Lunch 

Summer Fun at the Germania Club Picnic, 
Sunday, August 9th , 2015.  

home-baked cakes, that were 
enthusiastically consumed.  
Every year, Jeanet Schaefer 
and a few volunteers, offer the 
Germania Choirs’ tombola at 
the Picnic. Tickets are cheap, 
and there are many prizes to 
be won.  It was no different this 
year, and quite a few of us went 
home with more than when we 
first arrived.  
Richard Kramolowsky of the 
Fishers and Hunters had the 
musical aspects of the day’s 
entertainment well in hand.  
His offerings ensured that all 
afternoon, the strains of those 
old familiar songs were dancing 

along the soft breeze, and could 
be enjoyed by everyone.  Richard 
did his utmost to engage the 
adults in some of the games that 
were being held in front of the 
pavilion.  This was easier said 
than done, when most of us were 
quite content with enjoying the 
perfect summer weather and the 
company of friends.  One of the 
members of the Alpen Trio was 
unable to attend the event.  Thus 
there was no live music.  Even 
that had its upside.  The rest of 
the band members remarked how 
much they enjoyed being able to 

mingle all afternoon with the rest 
of us.  Nothing could dampen our 
spirits on this glorious day.  
There was the mystery of the full 
glass of beer that sat unclaimed 
on a picnic table for several 
hours.  Yes, eventually it was 
revealed that it belonged to Ulli 
Venohr, who co-ordinated the 
event, and never did have a 
chance to sit down and enjoy the 

leisurely afternoon, but ensured 
that all of us had a great time.  
Thank you Ulli!
By late afternoon, the festivities 
were winding down.  No doubt, it 
was a memorable and immensely 
enjoyable day.  “So ein Tag, der 
dürfte nie vergehn”.  
Waltraud Schork, Secretary
Germania Club Board 
of Directors

Film zeight
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Germania Club Skat Club has 
been very busy over the last 
month, firstly visiting Bertl’s 
Farm for the annual picnic 
where Hamilton was well rep-
resented with 9 players.  As al-
ways the hospitality was great 
with a “Fruehschoppen” which 
included every cheese and meat 
imaginable, and then our dinner 
which consisted of Leberkaese, 
Prime Rib, Rack of Lamb, Roast 
Pork, Salmon, Barbeque Turkey.  
Of course there were also the 
healthy choices of salad, vegeta-
bles and potatoes.  This truly is 
an annual event for everyone to 
attend, and this year the bonus 
was that Hamilton took home 
first prize again.  Last year Joe 
Parzen took home first prize and 
this year it was myself.  This 
truly is an event for every cali-
ber of Skat Player to attend, as it 
is a fun tournament, with great 
friends and ‘kameradschaft”.
Our second big event ended yes-
terday, with our Great Lakes 
Tournament, which started in 
Cleveland, after which everyone 
headed to Hamilton.  We were 
happy to greet 32 players includ-
ing guests from Indiana, Cleve-

land, Ottawa and Montreal, along 
with our local clubs in Kitchener, 
Toronto and Newmarket.  I have 
received so many compliments 
about our venue, food and ser-
vice, to which I thank, Ute Perl, 
Josie Rischke, Sandra Petroski, 
Brigitte Parzen and Richard Lutz 
who volunteered to ensure our 
guests were treated royally, and 
Dieter Eckert who looked after 
our tournament scoring. 
Congratulations to our winners, 
Kevin Thompson from Cleveland 
placed first, barely beating out 
his father by very few points, 
Bill Thompson placed second 
and Norbert Bub from Montreal 
placed third.  Top team was the 
boys from Cleveland, and I re-
ceived the best lady prize.  Our 
week of skat then went on to 
Kitchener and the final rounds 
were at the Hansa Haus in To-
ronto.  On behalf our of club, I 
thank everyone for their par-
ticipation, and I am grateful for 
the helping hands through the 
week.  Next year our week will 
be moved to July to not conflict 
with the World Skat Champion-
ship which is taking place in Las 
Vegas in August 2016.
 
Back to our regular play, Satur-
day afternoon at 12:30 PM, come 
and join us and an afternoon of 
Skat.
 
Gut Blatt
Heidi Frank

SKAT REPORT

children entertained, tickets 
to be sold and more. So here, 
in no particular order, are 
our camper volunteers.
We appreciate all the hard 
work done by Gus, Frank, 
and Kevin for getting the 
Park ready, setting up for the 
games and with Hank’s help 
installing the beer fence. The 
potato salad was created by 
Rosie, Theresa, Jeannie, Kar-
rla, Liz, Crissy, Dennis Sr. 
and Denny. Kevin and Gus 
managed the barbecue. Jean-
nie, Liz and Theresa served 
the food. Hank, Frank, Kar-
rla, Jeannie, Liz, Bobby and 
Denny did preparations.
The Pavilion and the wash-
rooms were taken care of 
by Frank, Jeannie and Liz. 
Ken Foebel and two Junior 
Rangers, Bobby and Denny, 
cleared out our back forrest. 
Ken also cut down several 
dead trees near the driveway 
to make it safer. Albert Kergl 
and Anna presided over the 
kid’s games. Frank and Kar-
rla manned the gate. Last but 
not least, we had three golf 
carts running shuttle ser-
vice from the parking lot to 
wherever folks wanted to go, 
chauffeured by Dennis Sr. 
Frank and Jeannie. Of course, 

there were not only campers 
but other members from the 
Club volunteering. The La-
dies Auxiliary, presenting the 
dessert table and Dieter Eck-
ert keeping our glasses filled, 
are coming to mind. Uli, our 
President, keeping us sup-
plied. You all deserve a big 
round of applause.

Before I sign off a quick re-
minder: Our Fall Camper 
meeting will be on Oct. 17th 
at 2:00 pm in the Pavilion.

Your happy camper,
Egon Roesslein. 
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The Camper’s &
Park Report

Arguably, this camping sea-
son, so far, has been the most 
enjoyable yet, at least weath-
er wise. Sunny and warm 
days, mostly cool nights and 
if it rained it came down fero-
ciously for a short time and 
then stopped. So many of us 
are making good use of our 
air conditioning in our RV’s 
and with some care there are 
no problems. Unfortunately 
for some, when the temper-
ature was the highest, the 
breaker kept blowing and the 
power kept shutting off. I’m 
aware that Kevin has since 
addressed that problem and 
hopefully everyone is happy. 
But, here are my five cents 
worth on this subject. When 
we needed A/C in our trailer, 
it was only at night for more 
restful sleeping. Before turn-
ing it on I would make sure 
that nothing else is running, 
especially the spare fridge 
in the shed. (I’d unplug it 
at night and reconnect it in 
the morning. Nothing would 
thaw, nothing would get warm 
as long as we didn’t open the 

door during that time.) The 
electric water heater, another 
power hog, same thing. Nev-
er, ever would we use a kettle, 
toaster, coffee maker or any 
other electric appliance while 
the A/C is running. Lastly, I 
would start it on the low fan 
setting.  This has worked for 
us and perhaps may be some 
help to you.
One of the nicest parts, when 
I write this article, is the in-
troduction of new campers. 
Garry and Linda Bulmer have 
already moved into site #24 
with their RV. We campers 
bid you welcome and wish 
you a most enjoyable experi-
ence with us in our beautiful 
park. Should the name look 
familiar, their son Christo-
pher and family are on site 
#20.
The Gage Park Festival is long 
past. Still, I’d like to thank 
all the volunteers from our 
group. Kevin, our Yard Mas-
ter, spent four nights guard-
ing the place. Awesome!
The Club’s Picnic at the Park 
was blessed with beautiful 
weather and fair attendance.
A lot of preparation and clean-
up had to be done before the 
gates opened. Also food had 
to be prepared and served, 
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Fischer
& Jäger

Aus unserem
Frauenverein

The BUG SHOP

MERCEDES - BMW - VOLKSWAGEN - PORSCHE
SALES & SERVICE

29 Kenilworth Ave. N., Hamilton, Ont. L8H 4R4

Karsten 905-547-2042 Siege

Moin Members & Friends,                                                                                                              
I am back.It is so nice to walk 
without a walker or cane 
and mainly without pain.My 
son John just said the oth-
er day”Mom,I haven,t seen 
you walk or jump like this 
in 5 years. Well that,s a bit 
much but it does feel good.
But long distance driving still 
gives me some problems. I’ll 
survive.  On July 17th - 19th 
we enjoyed the Junior Prize 
Fishing Tournament at Lake 

Dalrymple. 15 Children took 
part in this event, and they 
were,  starting with the Senior 
Team: Jennifer Kannenberg  a 
20”1/2 Pike, Samantha Kiss 
17” Pike, Cloe Jolin and Ben 
Miller.The Junior Team were, 
Michelle Kannenberg 21”1/2 
Pike, Zoe Ninham and Ciara 
Premi. Now our “Small Fry 
Team”, Neil Parzen 23”3/4 
Pike, DJ Parzen 20”1/4 Pike, 
Bryan Predojevic 12” Bass, 
Grace Predojevic 11” Bass, 
James  Hatchwell 15”1/4 
Large Mouth Bass, Ange-

lina Predojevic, Ayden Un-
tch and Travis Hatchwell. It 
was a beautiful, hot sum-
mer weekend and fun was 
had by all.Thank You Par-
ents and Grandparents for 
bringing these lovely Chil-
dren to Lake Dalrymple and 
Thank You boys and girls, 
Ladies and Gents, for en-
tertaining the “Older Folks”. 
Thanx to our F&H Board 
and Chefs for making this 
Weekend possible.      But a 
HUGE THANK YOU to Chris 
for building 2 Wheelchair 
Ramps for my Grandson 
Ayden(11) so that he could 
join everyone inside the cot-
tage. Chris, John&Ayden&I 
Thank You. The following 
Weekend I joined the Ladies 
of the Frauenverein at Lake 
Dalrymple. I enjoyed hanging 
out with the Girls.     We hope 
to see many of you lovely Peo-
ple at our 2nd Annual Family 
Weekend at Lake Dalrymple 
on the 22nd of Aug. Let’s 
make it a Fantastic Family 
Weekend. And if you’re still 
interested in a “Cottage Stay” 
Please get in touch with Paul 
by 1) email at dalrymplecot-
tage@hotmail.com     2) via 
our Facebook page “Dalrym-
ple Cottage”      3) call or text 
message 905-339-8305 Per-
haps we’ll see you at our next  
F&H Meeting on Aug. 19th.

Come and join us.  
Untill next time          
Tschuess  Maggie
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What a beautiful day it was for 
the Club Picnic on August 9 at 
the Park. Sunshine, blue skies, 
a light breeze, good food and 
good company.  People really 
seemed to enjoy themselves. At-
tendance was good, too, seemed 
to pick up only after 12.00 but 
then it ran till way after 3.00 
p.m. There were hugs and kiss-

es among people who had not 
seen each other for a while. The 
courtesy shuttle service between 
the parking area and the pavil-
lion was a good idea. Thank you 
to whoever thought about that. 
It was also nice to have food, 
cakes and the events all in one 
area, so people did not have to 
wander back and forth. The La-
dies Auxiliary, I think, outdid 
themselves in the amount and 
selection of cakes available. Hel-
ga Laqua, Elisabeth Kirchhoefel 
and Edeltraud Cihlar opened up 
and got the show going (forgive 
me if I missed anyone). Helga is 

a whiz at cutting cakes!  Again, 
some people bought 6 and 8 
pieces to take home. We had 
a few cakes in reserve, just in 
case, which if not needed now 
will go the  lunch for poor people 
at First Pilgrim United Church. 
Moneywise, I think, we did o.k. 
too. (Personally, I think, I con-
tributed my share to the Bar!!)
Thank you so much, everyone 
for their donation of cakes and 
time.
The Choir again let us have a 
generous box with stuff of what 
was not used at their tombola, 
that we can use for prizes at the 
Christmas Bazar. So if you see 
something in November that 
looks familiar – that’s where 
it came from. It was so nice to 
see how the subgroups cooper-
ated – the cooks, I think, were 
campers, the Fisher and Hunter 
helped out wherever necessary.. 
it was great. I won’t go into de-
tails of what each subgroup did 
– they will want to mention that 
in their own reports. And don’t 
forget the cute ponies and that 
beautiful horse. Richard Kramo-
lowsky’s music was great too. 
And I saw and heard the what 
I call ‘Oppenheimer Trio’ con-
tributing.  One successful event 
hopefully will bring people out 
again to the next one.
Eberhard Wanner was hoping 
to bring Linda out to the Picnic, 
but it does not seem to have 
worked out. She is able now to 

-7--10-

Fischer
& Jäger

Aus unserem
Frauenverein

The BUG SHOP

MERCEDES - BMW - VOLKSWAGEN - PORSCHE
SALES & SERVICE

29 Kenilworth Ave. N., Hamilton, Ont. L8H 4R4

Karsten 905-547-2042 Siege

Es waren nicht nur Freunde und 
Nachbarn, sondern die ganze 
Familie von Erich anwesend, die 
zum Teil bis aus BC, Alberta und 
Ottawa angereist war.  Unser Ten-
or Erich, den jeder nur als freun-
dlichen, immer lachenden, aber 
vor allem hilfsbereiten Mitglied 
unserer Gemeinschaft kennt, war 
heute die Hauptperson.  Und wer 
ihn so kennt, wird ihm die 80 Jah-
re kaum abnehmen.  
In dem reichlich geschmückten 
Raum schwebten Ballons und 
Glückwunschparolen, aber das 
ganz Besondere war wohl eine in 
Lebensgroesse aufgestellte Figur 
eines blutjungen Badehosen-
königs!  Das war Erich!  Es gab 
genügend Spass, als dann der 
Kopf dieser Figur nachgab und 
nach unten schaute.  Kurzum 
wurde an der Pappe hinten ein 
Holzkeil eingesetzt, so dass Erich 
wieder froh und geradeaus in die 
Welt sehen konnte.  
Es wurden lustige Gedichte vorge-
lesen, der Chor stimmte an, zwei 
Solisten sangen ihre Bravourlie-
der, die Musik spielte auf und ver-
lockte einige sogar zum Tanzen.  
Susi hatte nicht vergessen, ehe-
malige Chormitglieder einzuladen, 
so dass die ganze Runde 80. Per-
sonen zählte!
Das Essen war ausgezeichnet und 
sehr reichhaltig, die Bar superbe-
schäftigt und die Kuchen und 
Torten einmalig!  Dank der Hilfe 
der 2 Enkelkinder, der restlichen 
Familie und vieler Anderer war es 
eine sehr gelungene Party, an die 
Erich und wir alle lange denken 

werden.  
Am Abend hatte die Familie die 
junge “Erich – Figur” der Susi als 
Űberraschung ins Bett gelegt!  So 
endete der Tag mit Lachen und 
Freude und guten Zukunftswün-
schen für Erich.  
We celebrated other birthdays as 
well.  Best wishes go out to Hilde-
gard Bittner and Clement Ng, who 
both celebrated their birthday on 
Aug. 27th.  
Sept. birthday wishes go out to: 
Jeanet Schäfer (Sept. 1),  Arthur 
Wagenblast (Sept. 9), Cindy Heuck 
(Sept. 10), Tibor Nyilasi (Sept. 19), 
Linus Press (Sept. 20).  Support-
ing members: Alice Schork (Sept. 
6), Erika Renz (Sept. 20).  
It seems that the end of summer is 
just around the corner.  

This means that our busy fall 
schedule is about to start as well.  
Sept. 10th -- First Choir practice; 
Sept. 24th -- Choir meeting; 
Sept. 26th -- Garage Sale; 
Oct. 4th -- Club Stiftungsfest; 
Oct. 17th – Choir Wine fest; 
Nov. 8th – Memorial Park; 
Dec. 6th – Choir Christmas 
Concert; 
Dec. 11th – Sonnenhof, Brantford 
Christmas Concert; 
Dec. 13th – Germania Club 
Christmas party; 
Dec. 19th – Choir Christmas Par-
ty.  

Lied hoch!  
Until next time, 
I remain musically yours  
Waltraud Schork
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stay for a day by herself at home 
which is really progress.
Looking around at all the de-
tails that were organized – food, 
decoration, supplies, equipment 
– right down to toilet paper!! – 
there is a lot of work involved! 
Thank you, thank you all!!
Unfortunately, I could not at-
tend the Ladies weekend at 
Lake Dalrymple in July. The 
ones that did attend, though, 
say they had a very good time. 
It’s always nice to take a time 
out, just sit, watch the loons, 
have a bonfire, talk and eat, let 
the world go by and bond with 
your sisters.
I’ll try for the Fisher and Hunter 
Open House in August.

Our next meeting will be Sep-
tember2. We will probably re-
view the picnic and make plans 
for the Bazar. (Start knitting and 
collecting donations, please!)

Birthdays in September:
Sigrid Whelan	 Sept. 5
Ute Perl		  Sept. 24
The 2 sisters, but they are both 
under 80, so we won’t give their 
ages.

Always open to suggestions! 
Till next month:

Sieglinde Seiler, Secretary
(905) 543-0810, 
e-mail: seilesi@sympatico.ca

5 year

GIC
2.8%

You may have noticed that the 
Choral notes for August 2015 were 
not in last month’s Germania Post 
–our apologies-.  This issue there-
fore covers 2 months.  
Germania Choirs’ Picnic.  
The annual Germania Choirs’ Pic-
nic always marks the beginning of 
their summer recess.  This year 
the event was held on Saturday, 
June 20th, in the big hall of the 
Fishers and Hunters at Germania 
Park.  
We couldn’t have asked for a bet-
ter day.  Even though a few sprin-
kles of rain actually fell, the tem-
peratures remained pleasant, and 
most of us spent the afternoon 
and early evening outside.  
The Alpen Trio was at its finest, 
and the small patio area in front of 
the band was continuously crowd-
ed with dancers.  Others had gath-
ered into small groups, at picnic 
tables, and some inside the hall, 
engrossed in conversations, that 
became more and more animated 
as the afternoon wore on.  Then of 
course there was the singing.  It 
simply never stopped.  Linus led 
the Choirs through several upbeat 
musical numbers, which set the 
right tone for the afternoon.  Our 
exuberant voices accompanied 
the Alpen Trio all afternoon into 
the early evening hours.  Why is 
it that as we grow older, those old, 
familiar, and sometimes nostalgic 

Choral
Notes

and sentimental songs touch us 
so deeply?  
We were very happy indeed, that 
all of the Simon family, shared the 
afternoon with us.  Guenther and 
Monika Heitland, both tanned and 
relaxed looking made it down from 
their cottage.  As well, Susy Butz’s 
cousin from Alberta seemed to en-
joy this lively and song-filled after-
noon, tremendously.  
The 19th century French writer 
Claude Tillier once wrote, “Es-
sen ist ein Bedürfnis des Ma-
gens, Trinken ein Bedürfnis des 
Geistes”, to that I just want to 
add and, “Musik ein Bedürfnis 
der Seele”.  We were blessed am-
ply with all those elements at the 
picnic.  As they do every year, the 
male choir was generous in pro-
viding the libations for the event, 
and the ladies outdid themselves 
with a sumptuous potluck buf-
fet, and a delectable assortment of 
home-baked goodies.  A big thank 
you goes out to Ewald Zielke, who 
not only provided all of the meat, 
he also hovered over the hot grill, 
and barbecued everything to per-
fection.  
Ingrid Oppermann wrote a won-
derful article about Erich Butz’s 
80th birthday, and here it is for 
your reading pleasure.  
Erich Butz wurde Achtzig!!!
Wieder einmal war der Pavillon im 
Germania Park ein Platz der guten 
Laune, ein Platz für sagenhaftes 
Feiern, Humor und Musik!  Susi 
hatte zum 80. Geburtstag von Er-
ich den ganzen Chor und die ehe-
malige Präsidentin des Germania 
Club’s eingeladen!
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Adriana (Jeanet) Schaefer
Albert A. Kergl
Alice Schork
Arthur Wagenblast
Cindy Heuck
David Blosser
Dietrich Eckert
Ellen Pezzetta
Erika Renz
Franz Chacinski
Fred Klauser
Gabi Frank
Gus Mitropoulos
Hank Hope
Heinz Ollesch
Heinz Schrader

Henry Germann
Herbert Vater
Joan Trotman
Jurgen Eggers
Jurgen Janke
Linus Press
Luba Rotman
Margrit Neuenhagen
Marion Billyard
Patti VanStroe
Peter Graeser
Sandra Petroski
Sigrid Whelan
Sylvia Schien
Tibor Nyilasi
Ute Perl

-3-

The
President’s
Corner

-14-

The Germania Club
would like to welcome

new members

Dear Members,
I hope you are still enjoying our 
wonderful summer season with 
family and friends, and hopefully 
some of your good times are con-
nected with the Germania Club.  
We reported extensively on both 
the, “It’s Your Festival” at Gage 
Park, and the Germania Club Pic-
nic.  As you saw from these arti-
cles, the success we enjoyed with 
both these events was due in no 
small part thanks to our volun-
teers.  The profit from both events 
amounted to about $8,700.00.  It 
was sufficient to cover the lawyer 
fees for the discharge of the mort-
gage.  
You have probably noticed that 
many of our events are not only 
intended for the membership, but 
also encompass the wider com-
munity.  For example, the recent-
ly held Gage Park event, and the 
upcoming Oktoberfest are major 
events, where we try to share part 
of our cultural heritage with our 
community.  The same is true, for 
the Germania Club’s, “All Choirs 
Night”.  The Fishers and Hunters 
have, as well been able to attract 
interest in their activities, outside 
of the German community.  The 
same can be said for the Camp-
ers, where the picturesque sur-
roundings of the Germania Park 
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have as of late raised consider-
able interest among non-Ger-
mans.  The Ladies’ Auxiliary, with 
their annual Bazaar and Apple-
mania, has also been successful 
with their outreach efforts.  Keep 
in mind that all these efforts ulti-
mately are contributing to keep-
ing the Germania Club a viable 
and vital organization.  
Please don’t forget that the Ger-
mania Club premises are open to 
the membership and outside in-
terested parties for private func-
tions.  Your Club is available to 
you for all your milestone celebra-
tions.  In Sept. we are also host-
ing a business breakfast.  As we 
are trying to re-build our mem-
bership, we are also very con-
scious of the fact that we have to 
maintain our bottom line.  Thus 
the income generated from these 
event opportunities is extremely 
important to us.  
Today I am asking your forbear-
ance a little while longer, while 
we are trying to correct the time 
lag in the distribution of the Ger-
mania Post.  We will do our best 
to deliver it into your hands in a 
timely manner.  
In the meantime, we are now fully 
engaged in planning the upcom-
ing Oktoberfest on Sept. 19th, 
and the Stiftungsfest on Oct. 4th, 
where we are looking forward to 
seeing and honouring many of 
you.  
Until next time,
Ulli Venohr, President.  

September Birthdays

NEW MEMBERS

Andrew Binks & Michelle Zaloba
Larry & Linda McArthur
Darlene Pineau

DONATIONS 
THANK YOU
The board thanks the Campers for their generous donation 
of a new lock and set of high security keys for the Germania 
Park gate. This security lock and set of keys are expensive, but 
are required to keep the Park and Camper’s property secure.
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Ihr Fachgeschäft
für deutsche Möbel

Tel:(905) 828-9511
Fax:(905) 828-7263

2140 Dunwin Drive,
Mississauga, Ont. L5L 1C7

www.schroderfurniture.com

HAMILTON
STONEY CREEK
BURLINGTON
OAKVILLE

For the Finest in
Meat, Sausage, Cheeses

and Delicatessen.

BERT RUFENACH DD
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NEW MEMBERS

Bob Bell
David Blosser
Janet Borchorski
Garry & Linda Bulmer
Janet Feduszczak
Ilse Folkens
Richard Hansen
Wilma Held
Ursula Kannenberg
David Kiss
Celine Link
Jan Liptok
Kevin Mahoney
Larry & Linda McArthur
Shaun Moyers
Susan Parzen
Ricardo Pereira
Darlene Pineau
Mike Price
Alexandru Truta

URKUNDEN

10 YEAR MEMBERS (2005)
Walter Fiebig
Harold Kannenberg
Agnes Link
Tibor Nyilasi
Christopher Parzen
Josef Strassgurtl
Joan Trotman
Katherine Wahrlich

15 YEAR MEMBERS (2000)
Hilde Albrecht
Anna Atkinson
Ernie Atkinson
Stefan Kun

20 YEAR MEMBERS (1995)
Egon Roesslein
Gordon Schien

25 YEAR MEMBERS (1990)
Hannelore Simon

30 YEAR MEMBERS (1985)
Helga Laqua

35 YEAR MEMBERS (1980)
Gunther Burger
Dieter Eckert
Hans Knoedler
Dorothea Melms

40 YEAR MEMBERS (1975)
Franz Bittner
Werner Grauf
Karl Uschold
Jurgen Wellnitz

45 YEAR MEMBERS (1970)
Alois Knecht
Thomas Rausch

50 YEAR MEMBERS (1965)
Waldemar Herling
Erwin Hiller
Eduard Keller
Stefan Muensterteicher
Willi Schaefer
Manfred Platz
Heinz Punko

55 YEAR MEMBERS (1960)
Oskar Bauerle

60 YEAR MEMBERS (1955)
Herman Denninger

151st STIFTUNGSFEST, OCTOBER 4, 2015:  



��� � ���VERANSTALTUNGEN SOCIAL ACTIVITIES

GERMANIA POST
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Editor & layout:
BÜROZEITEN/OFFICE HOURS

Office Hours
Tuesday , W ednesday and Thursday

6:00pm-8:00pm

CLUB TELEPHONE NUMBER
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of each
th month10
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Davi d S imon
Germania Club of Hamilton
863 King S treet East
Hamilton, ON
L8M 1B5
E-mail: info@germaniaclub.ca

Skat Saturday in the Rathskeller starting at 12:30 p.m.
Germania Choirs rehearsal Thursday at 7:30pm

May 1 13:00 Fisher and Hunter Maifest (Park)

May 7 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

May 8 11-2 Mother’s Day Brunch

May 10 19:30 It’s Your Festival and Club Picnic
Planning Meeting

May 14 19:00 Choir Spring Concert

May 18 20:00 Fisher and Hunter Membership Meeting

June 4 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

June 11 Choir Picnic

June 14 19:30 Extended Board Meeting

June 28 19:30 Membership Meeting

July 1-3 It’s Your Festival at Gage Park
(Rathskellar will be closed)

July 2 20:00 1st Saturday of the Month Dance

VORSCHAU - PREVIEW

Next monthly membership meeting ...June 28, at 7:30 p.m.
Nächste monatliche Versammlung ... Am 28. juni um 19:30 Uhr
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Sep 11 	 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Sep 16 	 8:00pm 	 Fisher & Hunter meeting
Sep 19 	 3pm 		  Steel City Oktoberfest
Sep 22 	 7:30pm 	 Members meeting
Sep 23 	 7:00pm 	 Apfelmania
Sep 25 	 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Sep 26 	 8:00am 	 Choir Garage Sale
Sep 27 	 12-2pm 	 Sunday Lunch
Sep 27 	 2:30pm 	 Film Afternoon 
				    “08/15 In der Kaserne”

Vorschau
Oct 4  	 5:30pm 	 Stiftungsfest 151st Anniversary
Oct 9 		 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Oct 16 	 8:00pm 	 Friday Night Dance
Oct 17 	 2:00pm 	 Campers  Meeting in Pavilion
Oct 17 	 5:00pm 	 Germania Choirs Weinfest
Oct 21 	 8:00pm 	 Fisher and Hunter members meeting
Oct 27 	 7:30pm 	 Members Meeting
Nov 7 	 5:00pm 	 SCHLACHTFEST

GERMANIA POST
GERMANIA CLUB OF HAMILTON
863 King St East
Hamilton, ON L8M 1B5
905.549.0513
email: info@germaniaclub.ca
www.germaniaclub.ca 

Editor & Layout; David Simon
Deadlines for submissions to 
the Germania Post, 10th of 
each Month

BÜROZEITEN/OFFICE HOURS
Tuesday to Saturday   

11am to 2pm

Follows us on Twitter and like us on Facebook.

Oktoberfest 
 

Tapping of the Keg 
German Draught Beer 
Delicious German Food 
Miss Oktoberfest Contest 

Live Music by  
Alpen Trio 3-6pm 

 

Twin City Alpine  
Echo Band  

6pm-midnight 

 Hamilton Steel City 
Come to the 46th annual Bavarian Festival  

Saturday, September 19, 2015 
              3pm-12am 

 
FOR INFORMATION AND  TICKET SALES  CALL 

THE GERMANIA CLUB at 905-549-0513 
www.germaniaclub.ca  email: info@germaniaclub.ca 

at the Germania Club 

 

 

Admission $5.00  

 

LOCATION: Germania Club, 863 King Street East, Hamilton, ON 
 

Back by popular demand 

The Narragonia Dancers “Munich in Hamilton” 
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